From: <u>C. Wayne Smith</u>

To: <u>Daniel J Packer</u>; <u>Bill L Rooney</u>

Subject: 9 hour requirement

Date: Friday, October 23, 2009 4:44:03 PM

Attachments: C. Wayne Smith1.vcf

Dan.

Below is the email that I sent a few minutes ago. I know that you wanted to drop BB's course and we had given you wrong info a few days ago. I hope we didn't cause you any problems.

"During the past few years a graduate student on assistantship who registered for 9 hours in a long semester could Q drop a minimum of 3 hours after the Drop/Add deadline and still be considered a full time graduate student. That rule has been modified such that graduate students on assistantships MUST be enrolled for 9 hours during each long semester and 6 hours during the summer semester(s).

A graduate student can "Late Q Drop & Add" but payment for that action will be the responsibility of the student since it falls outside of the electronic programing for t&f payment that Mrs. Kurten does at the request of the major professor and since the major professor has already paid the tuition (and fees in many cases) for the original hours. Thus the student will be responsible for the late registration and the t&f associated with the hours added."

Wayne

C. Wayne Smith
Professor, Cotton Breeding
Associate Department Head
Department of Soil and Crop Sciences
2474 TAMU
Texas A&M University
College Station, TX 77843-2474
979.845.3450
cwsmith@tamu.edu